
RECOMMENDATION(S): 
1. APPROVE and AUTHORIZE the County Administrator, or designee, to execute an
amendment, subject to approval as to form by the County Counsel, to an agreement with
2600 CR, LLC to extend the use of 2600 Camino Ramon, San Ramon as a COVID-19
testing site at no cost to the County, through July 31, 2022.

2. APPROVE and AUTHORIZE the County Administrator, or designee, to execute
subsequent amendments to the agreement, subject to approval as to form by the County
Counsel, extending the agreement term in 30-day increments, through September 30, 2022.

FISCAL IMPACT: 
There is no fiscal impact for this action. 

BACKGROUND: 
A Temporary Entry and Use License Agreement with 2600 CR, LLC was executed for the
use of 2600 Camino Ramon in San Ramon as a County COVID-19 testing site for the
period of April 30, 2020 through September 30, 2020 at no cost to the County.

APPROVE OTHER 

RECOMMENDATION OF CNTY ADMINISTRATOR RECOMMENDATION OF BOARD COMMITTEE 

Action of Board On:   06/21/2022 APPROVED AS RECOMMENDED OTHER 

Clerks Notes:
VOTE OF SUPERVISORS

AYE: John Gioia, District I Supervisor
Candace Andersen, District II
Supervisor
Diane Burgis, District III
Supervisor
Karen Mitchoff, District IV
Supervisor
Federal D. Glover, District V
Supervisor

Contact:  Eric Angstadt (925)
335-1009

 
I hereby certify that this is a true and correct copy of an action taken and entered on the minutes of the Board
of Supervisors on the date shown. 

ATTESTED:    June  21, 2022 
Monica Nino, County Administrator and Clerk of the Board of Supervisors
 
By: June McHuen, Deputy

cc:

C.193

  

To: Board of Supervisors

From: Anna Roth, Health Services Director

Date: June  21, 2022

Contra 
Costa 
County 

Subject: Temporary Entry & Use License Agreement with 2600 CR, LLC



On September 14, 2020, the parties entered into an amendment to extend the term through
March 31, 2021.

On April 1, 2021, the parties entered into a third amendment to extend the term through
July 31, 2021.

On August 1, 2021, the parties entered into an amendment to extend the term through
December 31, 2021.

On December 1, 2021, the parties entered into a fifth amendment to extend the term through
June 30, 2022.

Approval of this amendment will allow the County to use the site as a location for
COVID-19 testing through September 30, 2022 to provide accessible testing within the
community. 



BACKGROUND: (CONT'D)
Future amendments may be executed only after review and approval by the County
Administrator’s Office and approval as to form by the County Counsel.

CONSEQUENCE OF NEGATIVE ACTION:
If this action is not approved the Health Services Department will not be able to use this
campus for COVID-19 testing.


